WESTOW

PARISH COUNCIL

Westow Parish Council Meeting by Zoom  – Wednesday 17th March 2021
Attendees: 

Helen Crews (Chair); Angela Fothergill (Clerk); Margaret Thompson (MT); John Smith (J Smith); Christine Smith (C Smith); Neil Johnson (NJ); Geraldine Burton (GB); Richard J Bannister (RJB); Jaynie Pateraki (JP); Pennie Hamer (PH); Susan Graham (SG); 1 member of the public
The Chair introduced Julie Lomas who was attending as a member of the public and would  observe the meeting. HC also welcomed SG, our Ryedale District Councillor.
Minutes of the last meeting

The Minutes of January’s meeting were proposed as a correct record by CS and seconded by NJ.
Public participation

Telephone Box  – Julie Lomas mentioned that the telephone box in the village is looking very jaded and was wondering if we could possibly repurpose it as other parishes have done – i.e use as a library, gallery, information centre. HC replied saying that the telephone box had previously been on the Agenda.  RB had been in communication with BT who said that the box was available for adoption at no cost but it would require decommissioning and making safe. The PC would have to enter into a formal contract with BT. The phone box is a listed building and as such any external changes to it would require listed building application. 

JP and PH said that the phone box has a fully functioning phone in it which is useful if mobile signal is ever lost. MT suggested we contact BT to determine how much the phone is used, and if used regularly keep for original purpose. 

Action: 1. RB to contact BT to see how much the phone is used.  2. Ask if BT can come and paint the box. 3. Look into the health and safety of the phone box. 

History Group - Julie Lomas said that she was thinking of setting up a Group to look at the history of Westow, and she would hope after collating information to do a presentation at the cricket club as a fundraiser for the village. She had heard that there were some old photos that would be of interest in the parish – it was thought that Tony Manging had started to collate information on the history of Westow and had some photos. 

PH to email Julie Lomas with Tony Manging’s email address. Also MT said she would be happy to talk to Julie Lomas about the history of the parish. 

Lost Post/Packages – Julie Lomas mentioned that packages were going astray within the village as it was difficult for delivery drivers to find the correct address. It was thought that the signage in the village was not adequate and needs looking at.
AF to put on action log – getting better signage in village. 

Matters Arising from Action Log –

Dog Bins – It was agreed to arrange to have the third dog bin near the War Memorial.

AF to contact Faye Snowden to arrange this.
Salt Bins

HC had distributed a note re salt bins and heaps for discussion at the meeting (copy attached to the Minutes). Discussion was had to determine the PC’s plan for 2021/2022 and how much we needed to budget for any extra bins/heaps. AF had received communication for Michelle Tillotson of Highways who said that we only need to commit for one year and she would contact AF in September for our requirements.
It was agreed after further discussion that JF would budget £100 in the next financial year for salt bins/heaps.
Clerks Update 
AF had reported various potholes down Low Lane on the Parish Portal.  MT asked if AF could report some potholes in Firby. 

AF to report potholes at Firby on Parish Portal.   
Budget and Finance

JS had distributed the Treasurers Report which stated that the Current a/c stands at £2143.28 having paid SLCC subscription (£45) and Clerk’s Salary (£322.14). This incudes the remaining Transparency Fund of £1391. The commitment to purchase and fit 3 dog waste bins is expected to cost £392.

The Parish Club Committee a/c stands at £380.00. Monthly payments to Yorkshire Water (Business Stream) of £35 and Npower (becoming E.ON next) of £33 from this account continue. Income stream is still zero until current Coronavirus restrictions are revised.

Since the Treasurers Report JS said that there has also been a payment of £30 to SLCC for a training course which  JP and GB had attended.
Planning Applications None received
	North Yorkshire Unitisation
SG talked briefly about North Yorkshire Unitisation and explained that residents and businesses in North Yorkshire are currently served by a two-tier system of local government. North Yorkshire County Council is responsible for services such as adult and children’s social care, maintaining roads and libraries, and the District Councils – Craven, Hambleton, Harrogate, Richmondshire, Ryedale, Scarborough and Selby  - are responsible for services such as rubbish collection, housing and planning and environmental health. The City of York Council is a unitary local authority and is responsible for all local government services in its area.

The councils in North Yorkshire have been developing ideas about restructuring local government for some time.  On 9 October 2020 the Secretary of State invited the principal councils in North Yorkshire, and the neighbouring unitary council of York, to submit locally led proposals for unitary local government.

The Secretary of State received two proposals from councils in North Yorkshire:

Six of the seven districts within North Yorkshire (all bar Hambleton) have proposed two unitary councils (East and West) - the East comprising Ryedale, Scarborough, Selby districts and the current unitary of York, and the West comprising Craven, Hambleton, Harrogate and Richmondshire districts.

North Yorkshire County Council has proposed a single unitary on the footprint of the existing administrative county, to operate alongside the existing unitary City of York Council. 

SG asked that the Councillors respond on the link below. Members of the public are also encouraged to respond.
https://consult.communities.gov.uk/governance-reform-and-democracy/northyorkshire/. 
PH to put the link on the PC Website.
AF to forward the link on to the Councillors.


The meeting ended at 9 p.m. 

Next Meeting – AGM 13th May 2021

Note re Salt bins and heaps for Westow PC meeting, 17 March 2021

1. Background

The PC discussed salt bins and/or grit & salt heaps that were located in the Westow parish at our last meeting. This followed a request from the public for us to consider getting the salt bin in Kirkham View filled as it isn’t currently part of Ryedale’s annual plan. At that meeting we decided not to do so as it was close to the financial year end and we had agreed to commit funds from the budget to supply additional dog bins for example. However, there was discussion about the fact that there were parts of the parish that might also benefit from having salt/grit available in the winter. Therefore, I have pulled together as much information as I can so we might consider what our plan might be for next winter 2021-22 at our meeting on 17 March.

2. Currently the following bins and heaps are replenished each year by Ryedale:

Bins

The Orchards opposite no. 13

x1

Main Street/Sudnicton Croft junction 
x1

Heaps

Low Lane/Church Lane junction
x1

Dark Lane Westow to Kirkham
x3

Firby near village triangle

x1

Badger Bank near windmill

x1

3. Suggestions for additional heaps or bins
Fill existing bin in Kirkham View

Heap at Main Street/Chapel Lane junction

Heap at Main Street/ Henlow Lane junction

Are there other suggestions?

4. Cost

The cost for up to two refills a year for an existing bin is currently £90 (£75+VAT).

It isn’t clear how much an additional heap costs but to enable an estimate for budgetary purposes it is assumed to also be £90.

A replacement bin is £60 (£50+VAT)

Funding the 3 suggestions above would need a budget of £270 (inc VAT).

We are awaiting feedback from Ryedale on whether any request would be done annually or would need to be signed up to for say three years.

5. Community Gritting Partnerships

This type of arrangement may not be appropriate for Westow parish as there are storage, security and insurance implications but is included for completeness. The following text is taken from the North Yorkshire County Council site:

 “The community partnerships scheme offers parish and town councils and other community organisations the chance to provide a higher level of winter maintenance in their area. The community partnership does not replace what we do - it enhances it. We have successfully set up volunteer schemes with a number of community partnerships. If your partnership is interested in joining, you will need to identify volunteers who will be willing to take part in clearing snow and gritting roads and footways. Then contact us to register your interest and obtain further details on training and setting up a scheme.

How the scheme works

Community partnerships that join the scheme will have to pay for equipment and salt/grit, which can be purchased directly from us at a cost of £100 per tonne. It is delivered in October. It's important that it is stored safely and securely, reducing the potential for theft and preventing contamination of water courses. Refills may be made during the winter at the same cost. We will provide guidance on buying snow-clearing equipment during the training and briefing process. Routes to be gritted will be agreed in advance with the local highways area office. The focus is on snow clearance and not preventative salting for frost.”
6. Snow Wardens

It has also been noted (thanks to Christine Smith) that York Council have implemented a system of snow wardens. “The wardens help keep local pavements gritted and clear of snow. There were 294 volunteers supporting the city this winter. Volunteer snow wardens are given a health and safety induction and public liability insurance, as well as all the support and kit they need including, of course, a snow shovel. The council also deliver grit to their home and send weather forecasts when the temperatures are set to drop.”

It isn’t known if Ryedale or North Yorkshire run a similar scheme.

Helen Crews

15 March 2021

